ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 16, 2021 - 7:00 P.M.

APPROVED 4-20-21
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  (VIA ZOOM)
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 

QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established as the following Board members were present via Zoom: Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President; and Bertha Matics, Secretary.  Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the December 1, 2020 Budget and Board meeting.   Carol made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
The minutes from the Special Board Meeting held on January 13, 2021 were presented.  Carol made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce reminded everyone of the Annual Meeting and Election scheduled for March 30th.  He reported that there are positions available on the Board for anyone interested in serving and to please contact Donna if interested.

He stated that the pool and fitness center are now open.  There was an issue with the air conditioning on Monday in the fitness center and we had to shut-down but it should be up and running now.  

The painting project is moving quickly as the weather is cooperating.  The painters are starting on Aegean and completion of the entire project should be around the end of March.  Some issues have arisen and there will be a meeting scheduled with the contractor to express the Association’s concerns.
A second phase of valley gutter work is underway.  This will be an on-going project along with the sidewalks due to the oak trees.
Bruce at this point turned the meeting over to Bertha to address and upcoming mailing and membership vote on the Capital Contribution Fee.  Bertha explained the fee, how and when collected and its purpose and encouraged members to vote when they receive their mailing.
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Bruce gave the Treasurer’s report.  He reported the current bank balances as of January 31st and reviewed the line items that were over-budget for the month of January most of which were due to annual and quarterly payments that will balance out over time.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated February 16th provided an update and status of all projects currently underway or projected.  The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
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Donna reported that Only Trees is currently in the community trimming the palms and oak trees.  New lighting fixtures have been installed in the mailroom.  Two lights at the tennis courts have been replaced.  The mailing for the Capital Contribution fee has been sent out to membership and the final Annual Meeting notice will be going out shortly.
NEW BUSINESS

Ratify Insurance Renewal – Bruce reported that he and Donna met with the Association’s insurance agent to review the insurance quotes and the renewal options.  The total premium for 2021 will be $26,575.16 which is within budget.  Bruce then made a motion to ratify the insurance renewal; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
Proposal for Oak Reduction by Only Trees – A proposal was submitted by Only Trees to do a one-time oak reduction on backyard and side yard oaks.  The Board voted to table this proposal at this time until they can address some irrigation issues.
Irrigation Proposal to Change from HitLogic System to Rainbird – Bruce reported that he was investigating this issue and requested that it be tabled until the next meeting which all agreed.

R.G. Keyser Pool Service Renewal – A proposal was presented from the Association’s current pool maintenance contractor requesting a monthly increase from $600 to $650.  Bertha made a motion to accept the proposal; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· Discussion on need to address lack of trees along the perimeter wall – Bruce agreed to look at the area.

· A resident asked that the irrigation system be repaired and no more bandaids
· A resident expressed they did not feel there is enough communication between the HOA and residents plus no follow up on work orders

· A concern was raised about violation issues and neighbors should not need to report neighbors.

· A concern that the website is not being updated

· A resident stressed that more residents need to volunteer their time

· A concern was raised about Waste Management dropping trash and then it being left behind on the ground.  Another resident followed by stating everyone should be using trash cans so bags are not torn by wildlife causing trash around the neighborhood

Next Meeting Date – The Annual Meeting and Election on March 30th via Zoom. 
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
